INTERBAY CAC Agenda/Meeting Notes 

	CAC Name:
	Interbay

	Date
	February 10, 2020

	Meeting Location: 
	DESC

	Call to Order (time): 
	5:00pm

	CAC Members in Attendance: 
	Bill Olson, Josh Castle, Libby Stevenson, Janis Traven, Cody Baker, Candice Hoyt, Patricia, Niki Amarantides 

	Permitted Encampment Members in Attendance: 
	Michael, Patricia

	Operator Representatives in Attendance: 
	Dani, Theresa Hohman

	Community Members in Attendance: 
	None

	City of Seattle Staff in Attendance: 
	Shawn Neal 

	Recorder/ Note Taker: 
	Theresa Hohman

	Previous Meeting Notes Approved: 
	Josh to send to committee

	Previous Meeting Notes Posted: 
	Will be soon at http://www.seattle.gov/homelessness/city-permitted-villages#interbayvillage
 



January minutes

     The January meeting minutes will be sent out by Josh Castle for approval.

Resident Report 
 
     Dani reported that the residents of Interbay are doing well.  The Village was shaken by Kyle’s passing.  She and others spoke eloquently about Kyle, the ceremony, and meeting his parents.  Some residents are still grieving but the Celebration of Life helped.  Still, there have been few problems.  The memorial left the community feeling supported.  

     Ila organized the celebration and funded it.  Dani and others felt that a card should be sent thanking her for her work.  

     The Tiny House Village Program Manager mentioned that a new Site Coordinator has been hired and will be announced at the next meeting.  LIHI is still looking to hire a part time Case Manager to help Ali.

     Residents who were present felt very strongly that it should be a female Case Manager who could help women change their trajectory.  They felt that a woman could address safety issues the women had.

     It was reported that the food was good and consistent but that a lock that was on the big freezer was “lost.”  The Ecumenical Church brings them sack lunches.  

     It was also reported that the stove in the kitchen doesn’t work and that there is need for an electrician to visit the site.  Theresa Hohman told Dani to let Marie Winjam know and she would help them with this.  

     Michael spoke about the flooding in the camp that occurred as a result of clogged drains coming off the bridge above the Village.  The city came out and worked on the drains and it is much better now.  LIHI is monitoring the situation.  

     A former resident named Patricia said that though she has moved from Interbay, she still had belongings being stored there.  Theresa Hohman said that she would look into it and contact Patricia regarding a time to retrieve her belongings.  

Case Manager Report

     Two residents received Section 8 Vouchers and are looking for housing.  1 resident was reunited with their family.  3 Residents got full-time jobs and one got a part-time job.  A question was raised about bus passes and Orca Lyft cards.  Case Management can speak about this at the March meeting.  

     Voter Registration was raised as a topic.  The question was asked whether the Village needed it.  This will also be addressed by a Case Manager in March but anyone can volunteer to help Villagers get registered to Vote.  At one time, the LIHI team worked with the Villagers onsite to get them registered.  

CAC Member News

     It was mentioned that the Chamber of Commerce Small Business Owners are interested in coming to the Village to do computer trainings and small business trainings such as In Home Daycare classes for the residents.  
     
Open Discussion 
      
     It was mentioned that the Seattle and King County Clinic are at Seattle Center this Thursday, February 12 though February 16th and they are providing free medical, dental and vision assistance including eye exams, fillings, etc.  
 

Next Meeting:  March 2 at 5:00 pm.

Adjournment: 7:00pm


